GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
SHIPPING
LOK SABHA

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO:542
ANSWERED ON:13.08.2012

KANDLA COMPLEX FROM LEASEHOLD TO FREEHOLD
Veljibhai Jat Poonamben

Will the Minister of SHIPPING be pleased to state:

(a) whether the Government has received any proposal from Kandla Port Trust for converting the land of Kandla complex from
leasehold to freehold; and

(b) if so, the details thereof alongwith the response of the Government thereto?

Answer

MINISTER OF SHIPPING (SHRI G.K. VASAN)
(a): Yes, Madam.
(b): The proposal received from Kandla Port Trust relates to conversion of a portion of residential and composite zones at

Gandhidham leased out by Kandla Port Trust and certain areas of land subleased by Sindhu Resettlement Corporation at
Gandhidham and Adipur, from leasehold to freehold. The said proposal is under consideration.
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